
 
 
Date: July 1, 2013 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
The Happy Sumo Japanese Restaurant, located at 123 Main Street, West Boston, 
Massachusetts is requesting a variance for the exemption of acidified rice (sushi 
rice) as a potentially hazardous food specified under 3-502.11.  The sushi rice 
contains vinegar as a means of food preservation in addition to flavor 
enhancement. 
 
The facility has a HACCP plan.  A pH log will be maintained for pH results of each 
batch of sushi rice.  The plan is maintained at the restaurant and will be available 
for your review. 
 
If you have any question, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Jacky Chan 
 
Jacky Chan, President 
The Happy Sumo Japanese Restaurant 






























